

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PENRYN WEEK COMMITTEE HELD ON THURSDAY 21 JUNE 2018 IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, TOWN HALL, PENRYN AT 8.00PM

Committee members present:

Councillors: Mary May and Shelley Peters
Co-opted members: John Kirby
Member in attendance Michelle Bray – Tanya’s Courage

1. APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received on behalf of Dave Lessles, Ada Renton, Paul Renton, Councillor Julie Tucker and Councillor Chaz Wenmoth.

2. MINUTES

RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of the Penryn Week Committee held on 27 March 2018 be approved.

Proposed by Councillor Shelley Peters and seconded by John Kirby

3. PENRYN WEEK 2018

After a discussion the Committee noted and agreed the following:

- The scaled down version has been sent to the printers for 3000 copies and will be delivered in Penryn this week
- Shirley will kindly make the rosettes again for the Sports Evening.
- Amie will do the refreshments for John Kirby’s walk.
- The Boundary Walk has now been cancelled.
- Mike Young to be contacted to see if he has the Quiz Banner.
- Jim Henderson to be contacted to see if he is available for the Carnival as Town Crier.
- A stage needs to be sourced for the Soul Sensations for the Gig@Glasney.
- Marshals need to be organised and confirmed for the Street Party.
- The Chapel need to be contacted to ask if we can use their electricity for the Street Party.
- If wet weather for Street Party, it will be held in the Temperance Hall
- Banquet roll needs to be ordered for the tables for the Street Party
- Larry will take the PA to the Quay for the Civic Service
- SSMH chairs to be brought down to the Temperance Hall on Friday or Saturday if possible.
- The Fairy Queen and Fairy King to be sent the Penryn Week Programme.

4. AUTUMN FESTIVAL

After a discussion the Committee noted and agreed the following:

- Simon Reed has be contacted and is onboard for the 2018 Mock Mayor
- The Rugby Club to be contacted to ascertain if they are going to stage an Harvest Festival as previously agreed
- Mary to organise an Afternoon with Mayors

5. BANNERS

Councillor Mary May confirmed that the banners are in hand and we are going to try and recycle as many of last year’s as possible.

6. CHRISTMAS LIGHTS

The Penryn Week Committee had a joint meeting with the Lighting Committee prior to the start of this meeting. Each Committee passed around their own ideas with each Committee agreeing to take all ideas away to think over.

At this meeting, ideas were circled regarding the entertainment of the evening.

It was agreed to discuss this more seriously as soon as Penryn Week was completed.

7. ST PIRAN'S/SPRING FESTIVAL 2018

The Committee agreed to postpone this item until the next meeting.

8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

There was no further business from members to be discussed.

9. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The date of the next meeting will be confirmed at a later date.

There being no further business the meeting was closed at 9.00pm